
– 1 –

Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited 
take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to 
its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss 
howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this 
announcement.

JOLIMARK HOLDINGS LIMITED

(Incorporated in the Cayman Islands with limited liability)
(Stock Code: 2028)

映美控股有限公司

PRECAUTIONARY MEASURES FOR ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Reference is made to the notice of annual general meeting of Jolimark Holdings Limited (the 
“Company”) dated 20 April 2020.

In light of the COVID-19 pandemic and in compliance with the HKSAR Government’s 
directive on social distancing, personal and environmental hygiene, and the guidelines issued 
by the Centre for Health Protection of the Department of Health on the prevention of the 
coronavirus disease, the Company will implement additional precautionary measures at the 
annual general meeting (“AGM”) of the Company to be held on 22 May 2020 including, 
without limitation:

(1) compulsory body temperature screening – anyone with a body temperature above the 
reference range quoted by the Department of Health from time to time, or is exhibiting 
flu-like symptoms may be denied entry into the AGM venue and be requested to leave 
the AGM venue;

(2) mandatory use of surgical face masks – no masks will be provided at the AGM venue 
and attendees should bring their own masks;

(3) mandatory health declaration – anyone subject to quarantine, has any flu-like symptoms 
or has travelled overseas within 14 days immediately before the AGM (“recent travel 
history”), or has close contact with any person under quarantine or with recent travel 
history will not be permitted to attend the AGM;

(4) anyone attending the AGM is reminded to observe good personal hygiene at all times;
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(5) appropriate distancing and spacing in line with the guidance from the HKSAR 
Government will be maintained and as such, the Company may limit the number of 
attendees at the AGM as may be necessary to avoid over-crowding; and

(6) No refreshments or drinks will be provided to attendees at the AGM.

In light of the continuing risks posed by the COVID-19 pandemic, the Company strongly 
advises Shareholders NOT to attend the AGM in person, and recommends Shareholders to 
appoint the Chairman of the AGM as their proxy to vote according to their indicated voting 
instructions as an alternative to attending the AGM in person.

Subject to the development of COVID-19, the Company may implement further changes and 
precautionary measures and may issue further announcement on such measures as appropriate.

By order of the Board of
Jolimark Holdings Limited

Au Kwok Lun
Director

Hong Kong, 13 May 2020

As at the date of this announcement, the executive directors of the Company are Mr. Au Pak 
Yin, Mr. Au Kwok Lun and Mr. Ou Guo Liang, and the independent non-executive directors of 
the Company are Ms. Kan Lai Kuen, Alice, Mr. Meng Yan and Mr. Yeung Kwok Keung.


